NUdiscs – University of Newcastle Ultimate Frisbee Club

Minutes – Executive Committee Meeting

15th June 2001

Meeting opened: 1:31pm

1. Attendance and apologies

In attendance:

Andrew Pennington
President

Andrew Olennick

Secretary

Sturt Wilson

Treasurer

Jonathan Holmes

Social Co-ordinator

Lisa Bradley

Sports Union & AUC Committee

Apologies:

James O’Reilly

Vice-President

2. Minutes from last meeting

The minutes of the previous meetings were not available. 

3. Business Arising

Business arising was held until after item 4.

4. AUC 2001

4.1. Circular #2 Update

The Secretary advised that the Circular had been issued approximately 1-week prior. There had been some queries received from teams as a result.

4.2. Social Package

4.2.1. Update

The Secretary advised that the social package had been refined and had been accepted. The details are:

Lunches

2 sandwiches

Orange Juice or Soft Drink

1 piece of fruit (available in boxes, 50% bananas, 25% apples, 25% oranges)

Mini-chocolate (this was a free promotional bar, so it was decided to leave it in the pack)

BBQ Dinners

1 – Sausage Sizzle
2 sausages

4 slices bread

Onion

Coleslaw

Chef: 6:30pm-10:30pm

Bar: 7pm-10pm

Dinner available:7:30pm-9:30pm

2 – Mini Pizzas
2 mini pizzas

Dinner available: 6pm-7pm

Bar open: 5:30pm-7:30pm (#1 Oval)

Bar open: 7:30pm-11:30pm (BOTH)

Food for sale at BOTH (from 9pm??)

3 – Hamburgers
2 rissoles

Onion

Salad

2 Bread rolls

Dinner available: 6pm-7pm

Bar open: 5:30pm-7:30pm

Presentation Dinner

7:30pm – Captain’s Meeting (Ritchie Room)

8:00pm – Entrée – Finger food – 1 tray per table

8:30pm – Mains – Roast dinner / Vegetarian alternative (served individually to tables)

9:15pm – Desert – Tea & Coffee, Cakes / Fruit Salad, etc

9:30pm – Presentations

10pm-12pm – DJ

Grand Final

Bar open: 12 noon – 4:30pm, on #1 or Ray Watt

Vegetarian alternatives would be available for all meals.

Cost is $50 / person (including disc). Numbers required 3rd July (at the latest)

4.2.2. Wet weather – Monday night

The problems associated with wet weather during the Welcome BBQ were discussed. It was likely that the oval would be closed. However, people would be unlikely to want to be in the wet weather. The capacity of the Harry Bradford Lounge was also discussed. The President believed that there would be enough room. The Secretary raised the idea of moving to the Ray Watt pavilion. It was decided that this could be an option, however approximately 100 people are expected to turn up, so HBL may be acceptable.

4.2.3. Brewery

It is planned that an informal gathering after the Wednesday night feature game be held at The Brewery. It is suggested that the Brewery be advised to expect up to 200 additional patrons, and the possibility of discounts be investigated.

Responsibility: President.

4.3. Volunteers

The Secretary advised that a request for volunteers had been made earlier that week. A couple of expressions of interest had been received.

4.4. Souvenir Shirts – update

The Secretary advised that shirts had been selected and advertised in Circular 2. They were priced at $16 each. 

Lisa Bradley advised that the NZ team were placing an order for 15 shirts. The Sports Union would be placing orders for shirts and social packages on behalf of the team, due to the time required for mail to travel, and complications with exchange rates.

4.5. Fields

4.5.1. Field Locations

The Secretary and Vice President had created maps with the assistance of PPE of the 3 ovals being used for AUC. Possible layouts of fields were shown. Maps would need to be produced, showing the locations of 3 fields, and 2 fields, for each oval.

Responsibility: Secretary.

4.5.2. Line Marking

4.5.2.1. Initial Marking

Responsibility: The Secretary is to co-ordinate with Lisa Bradley and PPE to arrange marking and supervise.

4.5.2.2. Remarking

Lisa Bradley advised that remarking the fields, especially for the finals, could be arranged.

4.5.3. Communications (walkie-talkies, telephones)

4.5.3.1. Usability of walkie talkies

The Secretary advised that problems were experienced during testing of the walkie-talkies.

Responsibility: Lisa Bradley to re-check the walkie-talkies.

4.5.3.2. Telephones

The conclusion arrived by the committee was that mobile phones may be required to ensure people could be contacted. However, the use of radios, if available, was preferred.

4.5.4. Facilities

4.5.4.1. Marquee on #2

Lisa Bradley advised that 2 marquees had been booked for use. Subject to space being available, one would be used on Oval #2. This would be erected and dismantled each day by AUC volunteers.

Responsibility: Secretary to arrange location, erection, and dismantling of marquee.

4.5.4.2. Access to Forum

The Secretary requested that access to the forum facilities is investigated. This could be restricted such that players must remove their boots before entering the building.

Responsibility: Lisa Bradley to investigate access to the Forum.

4.5.5. Water

Water containers were required for each oval (3), for players to refill water bottles. It is suggested to borrow containers from McDonalds.

Responsibility: Social Co-ordinator to arrange containers for each oval.

4.5.6. Notice Boards

The Secretary advised that notice boards would be required for posting draws, maps, notices, etc. The President suggested that white boards would also be useful, for providing updated scores.

Responsibility: Social Co-ordinator to arrange notice boards and white boards for each oval.

4.5.7. Score Sheets

The Secretary advised that score sheets would be required for AUC volunteers to record game scores and spirit scores from each game.

Responsibility: Social Co-ordinator to arrange score sheets.

4.5.8. Scoreboards

The Secretary advised that score boards similar to those used at the Australasian Nationals 2001 would be useful, to keep score on each oval.

Responsibility: President to arrange scoreboards.

4.5.9. First Aid

Lisa Bradley advised that St Johns attendance had been requested. No response had been received, so would need to be followed up.

4.5.9.1. How Many

The President strongly suggested that 2-4 St Johns people were in attendance throughout the tournament. Based on previous experience, they would receive a lot of use by players.

Responsibility: Lisa Bradley to arrange for 2-4 St Johns personnel to be in attendance at all games.

4.5.9.2. First Aid kits

The club first aid kit needs to be updated. St Johns personnel would also provide a first aid kit. One would also be available from the Sports Pavilion. There is one available in the Forum, however there are concerns that access to it is not easily available.

Responsibility: Secretary to ensure that club kit is updated.

Responsibility: Lisa Bradley to investigate access to the Forum first aid kit.

4.5.9.3. Procedures

Lisa Bradley advised that each team would utilise their University’s insurance. Unless there was a major incident, reports were only necessary in relation to University of Newcastle students.

4.5.10. Access between fields

The Secretary conveyed a need to find a safe and easy access route between Oval #1 and Ray Watt Oval. He suggested one which goes from the beside the shed on the northern boundary of Oval #1, straight down to the road, across the road, and along the footpath to Ray Watt Oval. Signs would need to be erected, and the grass mowed.

Lisa Bradley agreed with the suggestion, and strongly advised mowing the grass as a snake is known to live near the shed.

Responsibility: Secretary.

4.5.11. PA

The Secretary conveyed a need for a PA system to be available at all ovals. A PA system is available at Oval #1, with 2 megaphones booked for use on the other ovals.

Responsibility: Secretary to check PA systems.

4.5.12. Clocks

The President suggested that the simplest method is to ensure that AUC volunteers synchronise their watches before games.

4.5.13. Hooters

Lisa Bradley advised that the megaphones for Ray Watt Oval and Oval #2 should have a hooter facility for timekeeping purposes. An Air Horn may be available at the Sports Pavilion for use on Oval #1.

Responsibility: Secretary to check hooters.

4.5.14. Use of Ovals

The Secretary expressed concern at the condition of the ovals, especially Oval #1. Lisa Bradley advised that there was little that could be done, however Mim Woodland was aware of the problems and the upcoming tournament, and may look at providing work prior to the event. 

Lisa Bradley advised that there was a possibility that the ovals could be closed due to rain. All members of the committee saw this as a serious concern. It is possible that certain ovals may be closed, whilst others are left open (i.e. Oval #1 close due to its pro condition and easy deterioration).

Responsibility: Lisa Bradley to discuss with Mim Woodland and PPE the current condition of the ovals, and the possibilities of closing ovals during the tournament due to inclement weather.

4.6. Registrations

4.6.1. Update

Lisa Bradley advised that no registrations had yet been received. Arrangements were being made with the NZ team for their registration.

4.6.2. Athlete’s Agreement

The Secretary mentioned the athlete’s agreement, which Newcastle players sign before attending AUS tournaments. Lisa Bradley advised that this was a Sports Union disclaimer, and was not a concern for AUC (except for the Newcastle team).

4.7. Team & Players Packs

4.7.1. Team Pack

Concern was raised by the Secretary that the Team Pack, due to be sent on July 2nd, would not reach teams before they left for AUC if sent by conventional mail. Whilst the Circular would have to be mailed out, the registrations forms should provide email details for each team, so the packs could be converted to electronic form and emailed to all teams. This would mean that the bus & train timetables, and the transport concessions would be moved to the player’s pack.

The Team Pack would include:

· Draft draw and timetable

· Maps

· Transport guides

· Contact details

Responsibility: Secretary

4.7.2. Players Pack

The Players Pack would be issued upon registration, normally at the Welcome BBQ. Included would be:

· Final draw and timetable

· Maps

· Player’s Pass

· Social Pass

· Disc

· Bus and train timetables

· Transport Concession (if applicable)

The President noted that people would be needed to put together the packs. The Secretary advised that the AUC volunteers could provide this service.

Lisa Bradley suggested that a bag to hold the items was required. A Union of SOFA bag would be suitable.

Responsibility: Secretary

4.8. Draw

The Secretary showed the sample draws. The President advised that timeouts do not extend the game time; they are part of normal time. This resulted in changes being required to the template schedule. The Secretary advised that any extra time, due to the modifications for timeouts, a lower than expected number of teams, etc, would be used to increase the length of games, and increase breaks between games. The number of timeouts would also be brought in line with tournament standards.

Responsibility: Secretary

4.9. Transport

4.9.1. Public transport concessions

The President is investigating public transport concessions for students for interstate. He had so far had no success. 

The Secretary advised that he had CityRail material indicating that a Railways Of Australia card for interstate students is acceptable.

Responsibility: President to investigate transport concessions for interstate players.

4.9.2. On-campus parking

4.9.2.1. Ray Watt car park

The Secretary advised that an unofficial car park exists at the corner of Wirra Crescent, and queried whether parking was available there for free. Lisa Bradley believed that the same parking restrictions applied to that car park. This needs to be checked, so the correct advice can be given to visiting teams.

Responsibility: Lisa Bradley to check the parking conditions for Ray Watt car park.

4.9.2.2. Wirra Crescent gates

The Secretary queried whether the Wirra Crescent gates would be open during the holidays. It was generally agreed that they would be open, but this needed to be confirmed.

Responsibility: Lisa Bradley to check that the Wirra Crescent gates will be open during the week of the Championships.

4.9.3. Sports Union bus

Lisa Bradley advised that the Sports Union bus had been booked for use during the Championships. The Sports Union would cover the running costs of the bus.

4.9.4. Official vehicles

The Secretary asked if any space would be provided for official vehicles (e.g. St Johns personnel, the Secretary, Lisa Bradley). Nothing is planned at present. 

Responsibility: Lisa Bradley to check on availability of reserved parking for official vehicles.

4.9.5. Guides – for team packs

Transport guides, highlighting major bus routes, bus stops on campus, train routes, directions from stops to Championships venues, would need to be compiled for issue in the team packs.

Responsibility: Secretary.

4.10. Feature Games

4.10.1. NZ vs. Australia

The Secretary advised that discussions between himself, the president, Martin Laird (Universities Coordinator, AFDA), and Siobhan Walker (AUS) had been held to decide on the format and team selection for this game. The game would be held on Wednesday night. This allows the selectors time to choose a team (see below), and will provide encouragement for spectators to stay and watch the game.

The team would consist of all players from the 2000 Green & Gold team that are playing in the 2001 AUC. If necessary, the 2001 G&G selection committee may select additional players to make up any shortfall in numbers. This would not interfere with the selection of the 2001 G&G team.

Responsibility: Secretary.

4.10.2. Game 2

The Secretary advised that game 2 is planned for Tuesday night. It will feature Newcastle vs. another team. The President suggested Wollongong or UQ. This would be a Round-Robin game played out-of-sequence, so the opponent would depend on the final draw.

Responsibility: Secretary.

4.11. Medals & Trophies

Lisa Bradley advised that AUS had been contacted to arrange collection of the perpetual trophy. AUS were also looking to institute a perpetual Spirit trophy. The committee expressed this as highly desirable. The President noted that teams may desire to win the Spirit trophy more than the Championship trophy.

Medals for 1st, 2nd and 3rd would also be ordered. 14 of each would be ordered, with leftovers returned to AUS if not used.

Responsibility: Lisa Bradley to organise perpetual trophies and medals.

4.12. AUC name & logo

The Secretary advised that the incorrect form of the AUC title was being used. The official title is Australian University Championship – Ultimate Frisbee 2001. It had been agreed with Siobhan Walker from AUS that whilst changes could not be made to already produced items (circulars, discs), that it should be changed for the rest of the tournament.

Responsibility: Secretary.

4.13. Grandstand

The President requested a grandstand for the main field on Oval #1. Lisa Bradley agreed to investigate this possibility.

Responsibility: Lisa Bradley.

4.14. Media

The President asked who would be responsible for media coverage, releases, etc. Lisa Bradley advised that the Sports Union would co-ordinate the media. 

Responsibility: Lisa Bradley (Sports Union) to co-ordinate media relations.

The President asked if it would be possible to arrange professional videotaping of the AUC Grand Final. Lisa Bradley suggested contacting the Marketing and Media division. Perhaps a student project could involve the videotaping. The President of the Sports Union, Trevor John, works in the Marketing & Media division.

Responsibility: President to look into professional media coverage of the grand final.

Lisa Bradley left the meeting.

4.15. Billets

The President advised that a commitment had been made to the NZ team to provide billets if required. 

Responsibility: President.

5. AFDA Memberships

This item was held over until the next meeting.

6. NUSA

The Secretary conveyed advice received from the Executive Officer, Sport & Recreation, that concurrent affiliation with the Sports Union and NUSA was not possible.

7. Semester 2 – Activities & fundraising

This item was held over until the next meeting.

8. General Business

None.

Next Meeting:
The next meeting is to be announced.

Meeting closed: 3:18pm

